
Dear Committee, 
 
The main reason I am writing to you is to inform you of my feelings toward  
the new anti-terrorism laws, and to ask for your help in stopping them from  
being passed. Now I don’t usually write these sorts of letters, but this is  
something I feel very strongly about; and you guys are really the only  
people that can help… 
 
After reading the 107 page draft of the new legislation from Jon Stanhope’s  
website  
(http://www.chiefminister.act.gov.au/whats_new.asp?title=What's%20New), I  
have to say that I full-heartedly disagree with it. And it’s not just  
because I don’t fear terrorism because of all the Howard government’s “mixed  
messaging”, and that I believe The War on Terror to be a complete hoax  
(ETC); it’s because I don’t want Australia to turn into a society of Nazism.  
And you know that’s what will happen… 
 
Prepare for a lot of questions. 
 
The laws will not prevent terrorism (many professionals agree on this); if  
anything, they will just create more of it by creating a Police State. Can  
you see a suspected terrorist (or whatever) turning into a perfectly law  
abiding citizen after being monitored for 12 months? Can you see an  
otherwise law abiding citizen, go to jail for 7 years after saying that the  
Iraq War was started for oil and empire, and come out as someone that is  
going to abide the government’s every command? And can you see that person’s  
family treat him or her like a terrorist, and in turn back the government in  
this “war on terror”?  How about a pro-Australia Muslim society after more  
innocent Muslims are targeted as terrorists, and the media subliminally  
slanders them over and over again; can you see that? You’ve got to look  
within yourself for the answers to these questions. 
 
I don’t want all of us to live in an aura of fear, violence and misery, and  
I also don’t want all of us to live in a world built of lies, propaganda,  
assumptions, greed, apathy, and mediocracy (i.e. a fantasyland of fascism).  
And I know that deep down you don’t either. I don’t want friends, family  
members, and citizen strangers to be imprisoned for unharmful (at least to  
the non-corrupt) dissent. And that’s exactly what these laws are about,  
imprisoning (in one way or another) innocent people, and making it so that  
“the people” have absolutely no power. As humans, we are capable of so much  
than this (more than we know of), so it would be a disaster for all of us to  
close off from eachother, and in return continue to not reach anywhere near  
our true potentials. 
 
Right now we (the human race) are at a crucial point that screams for  
evolution, but we seem to be going another way.. Why?? Is it just that we  
only care about ourselves? That if we die rich, it doesn’t matter if  
everybody else dies from things like pollution, war, hunger, disease and  
natural disasters? Or could it also be that we’ve all been “conditioned”,  
and that authority encourages people to “work”, instead of “think”? In my  
opinion, we’re being led by the least among us, and if we don’t want  
Australia to deteriorate anymore than it already has, we have to remove  
them. If we are serious about getting rid of things such as crime and  
insecurity, we have to look out for one another; opposed to suspecting  
eachother of WHATEVER over every little thing. And we also have to encourage  
things such as; self-thinking, critical thinking, creativity, healthy  
dissent, honesty, individuality, community, and equality. We just have to. 
 
Honestly, can you see a safer and freer society if the government knows your  
every move, and everything about you, but you know nothing about them? Can  
you see a safer and freer society if everybody has a National ID card (which  



has all of your info, and which anybody can hack) or RFID microchip (which  
has all of your info, and which anybody can hack); and where both have to be  
used for pretty much everything you do? And can you see any freedom or  
security in having it so all of the media and internet is  
government-controlled? I don’t think so. And don’t you think more  
politicians should be asking serious questions about this legislation?  
Everyone has to ask themselves; why hasn’t there been a referendum for these  
new laws, and why have these new laws been “rushed” through parliament?? 
 
In my opinion, these laws were made so that the government can sustain a  
certain level of terror (or chaos), and to make us all criminals (whether  
we’re innocent or commit crimes because of poverty caused by the proposed  
new industrial laws :p). A government must always allow a certain level of  
chaos, just so that it can stay in power. And that’s why you’re always  
seeing stories of governmental institutions being corrupt on shows like A  
Current Affair. I put it to you that Howard’s ultimate mission is to  
dehumanize us. I believe that he wants half of us as nothing more than  
enslaved worker bee consumers, and the other half of us in jail. And if you  
think this is a joke, maybe you should ask yourself if you’ve done a good  
evaluation on John Howard… aswell as his ideology. 
 
What has he done that has gained any of your trust? What has he done that  
shows he cares more about people than money, and that he’s not racist? I  
personally can’t trust him at all. I think he’s an unreadable man with (just  
like Bush) an often “forced” smile. We all know that Howard is a hardcore  
right-winger, and a hardcore liar, so why do we keep him? We all know how  
much he likes Bush (worst “president” ever; skull and bones member; bohemian  
grove member…), so why do we keep him? Because of money profits? Jeez, we’re  
still not beyond absolute greed as race hey?... 
 
Howard is a puppet to that puppet Bush, and they’re both serving the New  
World Order. If this one is a joke to you, look it up! The evidence IS  
everywhere, and all you have to do to find it is look for it! You have the  
internet, so why not look now? You should be able to find all formats of  
media on the subject. And while you’re at it, why not do some research on  
things such as 9/11 and the Iraq War? Here’s some websites that can get you  
started: 
 
http://www.informationclearinghouse.info/ 
http://www.netctr.com/ 
http://www.globalresearch.ca/ 
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Main_Page 
http://www.propagandamatrix.com/ 
http://www.prisonplanet.com/articles/september2005/160905resistid.htm 
 
It’s terrible irony no, that a lot of people which have the power to change  
things don’t do enough research, but the people with basically no power do  
tons of it. ;) I also recommend you download and watch a documentary called  
Martial Law 9/11: Rise of the Police State. You can legally download it from  
the MEDIA section at http://www.netctr.com/  And WATCH IT BEFORE YOU JUDGE  
IT. 
 
This shouldn’t all be about Politics in my view. It shouldn’t be about the  
Left and the Right; it should be about humanity and dignity; and keeping  
this race from extinction! The more different classes and labels we create,  
the more uncertainty, alienation, and abstraction we create. And that's not  
good. 
 
“If it’s not broken, you don’t fix it.”... doesn't that mean anything to  
this CORPORATION? Anyway, in closing I'll just say that I shouldn't be  
turned into some kind of guilty laboratory rat, just because I have nothing  



to hide! 
 
Thank you, take care, and sorry this thing is so long! 
 
Sincerely, David. 
 
 




